
 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well and that you and your family had a wonderful break over the Easter break.  It has been lovely to have the children back and to 
see how busy they have been learning about all the different curriculum subjects.  Below are some important notes/reminders: 
 
School Term dates: 
School closes Friday 19th July 2024 and reopens Wednesday 4th September 2024 
For other term time dates, please visit the school website: https://adelaideprimary.org.uk/term-dates/ 
 
Eid: 
On Friday we welcomed the Imam from Pearson Park into school and he delivered an assembly to tell us all about the second Eid. We hope all our families had a 
lovely time celebrating Eid this weekend.   On Monday (17th June) we invited the children into school in their Eid party clothes, their traditional clothes from 
their home country or non-uniform and they all looked wonderful! 
 
Summer Fair: 
This year the Summer Fair (our second one ever!) is being held in school on Friday 5th July, starting at 2pm.  
Please come and join us.  More details to be sent nearer the time. 
 
Staffing updates: 
Mrs Louth (FS2 teacher) will be leaving us on Friday, to start new adventures over in Australia! We wish her all the very best. 
Some of our other lovely staff are starting new adventures at the end of the term also.  Miss Thompson from Year 5 will be joining a new school team who are 
lucky to have her.  Miss Marjoram will be joining one of our other HET schools to work as a sports coach and Mr Smith is starting a new position in an IT 
company.  We will be sad to see them all leave in July. 
 
We have 5 busy weeks till the end of term.  Please ensure your child is in school every day so they don’t miss out on any of their education or the wonderful 
experiences we have planned.   
Do please come and see me or another member of staff if you have any questions, 
 
All the best, Mrs Bradley (Head teacher) 

Attendance Information (Target is 96% or more) 

 FS2 Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Attendance last month 95.77% 97.01% 93.64% 97.76% 94.81% 97.79% 97.73% 

Attendance since September 92.39% 95.45% 94.34% 96.12% 95.03% 96.44% 96.08% 
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Why don’t you come  

along to one of our parent 

workshops this term.  

We’d love to see you there. 



 

Come and join us on the 

school field, at one of our 

Sports days this year. 

 

Hope to see you all there! 



 

FS1 - Mrs Cone 
FS1 chicks have enjoyed our literacy lesson in our the 
forest school classroom. We love observing the changes to 
our environment throughout the different season.   

FS2 - Mr Bentham  
Butterflies have made a super start to the Summer 2 term. 
Our visit to East Park was a huge success. Everyone had 
an amazing time. We were very proud of the children and 
how they represented Adelaide. In literacy we have been 
reading Handa Surprise, which everyone has really 
enjoyed. We have been working hard to improve our 
handwriting , which is really paying off!  

FS2 - Mrs Louth 
The Ladybirds have had a wonderful term so far. We have 
been back out walking around our local area and exploring 
the changes that have happened. We have loved planting 
our beans and observing them grow. We enjoyed sketching 
the landscape in our  
woodland area and  
had a wonderful day  
exploring East Park and 
 seeing all the amazing  
animals and birds.  

 Year 1 - Mrs Phillips  
Penguins have really enjoyed our first music unit from 
Kapow. We have been learning about sounds of the sea 
and making our own music.  

Year 1 - Mrs Shepherdson and Mrs Adkinson 
Dolphins are excited to have started their final half term in 
year 1, and are getting ready for year 2. This week in 
maths we have been working to find a half and a quarter 
of a shape or an amount. We are also looking forward to 
our Sports day and a very special visit, hopefully on a 
sunny day!  

Come and look at our class news…   

 
 



 

Year 2 - Mrs Turney and Mrs Johnson 
Year 2 have been recalling the 4 countries of the United 
Kingdom and their  
capital cities. We know  
the names of the 7  
continents. In this lesson  
we learned about Amy  
Johnson and her Hull  
heritage. We worked  
together in partners to  
find the countries she  
landed in in order to  
re-fuel on her solo flight  
to Australia.  
 
 

Year 2 - Miss Ball  
In maths the children have been working hard to tell the 
time. They can now tell the time using o'clock, half part, 
quarter past and quarter to the hour. This week we will be 
working to tell the time using 5 minutes intervals.  

The Owls - Mrs Whitelam 
 

The children in the  
Owls have been  
working hard in the  
summer term. They  
have been growing  
sunflowers, writing a  
journey story and  
learning about 2d  
and 3d shapes. At  
the moment we are  
busy learning about  
place value in maths  
and writing a poem  
about the seaside.  

Year 3 - Miss Harrison 
As part of our local  
history unit, the Giraffes  
have been researching  
the development of Hull's 
docks.  We can use  
secondary sources to  
compare and contrast  
many of the docks from  
when they were built to  
the present day.   

Year 3 - Miss Mangan 
 
In Science, the Meerkats have  
been testing the properties of  
different rocks. We  
devised tests for durability,  
porosity and density.  
We showed excellent  
teamwork and perseverance.  

Year 4 - Mr Snitch 
The Y4 Leopards have been creating reflection artwork 
inspired by Claude Monet. Look at their fantastic work!  

Come and look at our class news…   



 

Year 4 - Mrs Harvie 
Year 4 Panthers have thoroughly enjoyed learning about 
Hull's Maritime History. Along with Children's University, 
we have visited some of Hull's Docks in the City Centre! 
We have also met friends and family of people who were 
involved in the Triple Trawler Disaster.   

Year 5 - Miss Thompson 
Year 5 Foxes are enjoying learning all about Emperor 
Penguins. We have been researching facts and analysing 
the model text to write our very own non-chronological 
report.  

Year 5 - Miss Barnwell and Miss Coolledge 
In art, the Wolves have used clay to create a 3D dragon 
eye focusing on its shape and texture. Once the clay form 
had dried, they mixed up their own colours and painted it 
bringing it to life.  

 Year 6 - Miss Holmes 
Year 6 have enjoyed  
visiting MKM stadium  
and learning all about  
the stadium. They  
were able to have a  
tour and explore the  
seats, pitch, training  
room and changing  
rooms.   

Year 6 - Mrs Turvey and Miss Anthony 
Year 6 Tigers are working so hard at the moment in all 
lessons. They are particularly enjoying their new reading 
text which is a futuristic story about a girl with magical 
powers. We have been practising reading aloud with 
fluency and expression.   

Come and look at our class news…   



 

Diary Dates! 

Date Who What 

  A group of Year 3 children to the local residential home with Mr Butler 

Tuesday 18th June Year 6 Kid Alert event 

Wednesday 19th June AM Year 6 Tigers Hull City Walk 

Wednesday 19th June PM Year 4 Local area walk 

Thursday 20th June AM Year 6 Lions Hull City Walk 

Thursday 20th June  Year 3 2.45pm - Year 3 class assembly for parents 

Thurs 27th June Year 5 2.45pm - Year 5 Musical concert for parents 

Friday 5th July Whole school Summer Fair 

Wednesday 10th July Year 4 Year 4 musical performance for parents Bonus Arena 

Wednesday 10th July Y5 MKM Stadium visit 

Friday 19th July Whole school Break off for the summer holidays 

Wednesday 4th September Whole school Return to school in September 



 


